
MY DECISION TODAY: 
 
  I have some questions and would like 
      the Pastor to call me. 
 
 

  I am renewing my commitment to 
     Christ. 
 
 

  I would like more information about  
      Baptism. 
 
 

  I would like more information about 
     Church Membership. 
 
 

  I am interested in counseling: 
         Premarital          Financial   
         Crisis/Marriage   Family 
 
 
  I would like to receive the 2023  
      Offering Envelopes 
 
  I would like a church mailbox 
 
 
 
 
 
Comments, Requests, Prayer Needs: 
      For Prayer Team 
      For Pastor (confidential) 
 
___________________________________ 
 
___________________________________ 
 
___________________________________ 
 
___________________________________ 
 
___________________________________ 
 
___________________________________ 
 
___________________________________ 
 
___________________________________ 
 
___________________________________ 
 
 

REPORT FOR THE WEEK OF FEBRUARY 5TH, 2023 
  8:15 Worship Attendance = 128        9:30 Sunday School Attendance = 96  
10:45 Worship Attendance = 107       Wednesday Night Connection =  91 
Total Worship Attendance = 235         
 
 

Weekly Giving 
General 

Fund
Other 

Designated
On Line 
Giving

CCDR Debt 
Reduction

Week Total

5-Feb $6,078.00 $70.00 $1,230.00 $2,274.00 $9,652.00
12-Feb $5,140.10 $1,150.00 $3,683.00 $338.00 $10,311.10
19-Feb $4,680.01 $350.00 $699.00 $215.00 $5,944.01
26-Feb $0.00

$0.00

February Totals $5,612.00 $2,827.00 $25,907.11
Req Monthly for 
Budget $4,604.28 $31,179.33
Past month's Income
January Totals $9,948.00 $4,238.00 $43,256.36
December $7,812.00 $2,892.03 $41,975.09
November $7,600.00 $2,555.50 $35,438.24

$7,713.00 to GF $2,235.00 to CCDR
$591,506.44

January Online Giving
CCDR Debt Balance

Financial Giving Breakdown

$17,468.11

$26,575.05

$29,070.36
$31,271.06
$25,282.74

 
 

 
   

Reminders and Upcoming Events:  
2/28: GIGGLES at Rustic Tavern 
2/28: Women’s Ministry Meeting 6:30 pm 
3/1: Choir Practice 6:30 pm 
3/1: Connection Groups 7pm 
3/2: Boy Scouts Round Table 6-9 pm 
3/2: Historical Society Round Table Meeting 7-8:30 
3/3: Women’s Ministry Lenten Lunch 
3/4: Boy Scouts Pine Wood Derby 
 
 
 
 
 

    Karate School meets Monday at 5:30 p.m. & Thursday at 6:00 p.m.  
    Cub Scouts meet every Tuesday at 7:00 p.m. 
    Girl Scouts meet every Monday at 5:30 p.m. 

Newville First Church of God 
“The Connection Place” 

475 Shippensburg Road, Newville PA 17241 ~ 717-776-5223 
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Pastor Wayne A. Good 

Director of Visitation:  Pastor Dick Reese 
Director of Youth Ministry:  Pastor Shawn Peale 

Director of Children’s Ministry: Katie Kane 
Int. Dir. of Children’s Ministry:  Pastor Heidi Guyer 

Women’s Care Ministry:  Pastor Kathryn Griffith 
We exist to exalt God by showing his love in the fellowship of believers for the 

purpose of making more and better disciples 



 
Newville First Church of God     

February 26, 2023 
8:15 am and 10:45 am             

 
Musical Prelude – A Time of Preparing to Worship 
Songs of Praise and Worship 
   8:15 Service 
 Happy Our Home When God Is There    Hymn #453 
 In Christ Alone/Solid Rock      Video 
 Beautiful Home       Choir 
Worship in the Giving of Tithes and Offerings 
   ~~~~~~ 
   10:45 Service 
 Open Up The Heavens 
 Who You Say I Am 
Worship in the Giving of Tithes and Offerings 
 Worthy of It All 
   ~~~~~~ 
Hearing from God’s Word 
Series: Building A Fortress 
 Message: The Importance of Family 
 Text: Ephesians 6:1-4 and Deuteronomy 6:4-9 
A Prayer of Sending 
Musical Postlude 
 
  
A member of our church family, Norma Dexter, is turning 103 on March 
29th. Can you help us shower her with cards for her birthday? There will be a 
basket in the back of the church used for collecting the birthday cards for her 
starting on the 26th of February. We would love to see 103 cards or more for 
her! Someone from the Pastor’s visitation team will deliver them on March 28. If 
you would like to mail them, here is her address: 
 
Norma Dexter, Menno Haven Chambersburg 
1425 Philadelphia Ave Apt 211 
Chambersburg PA 17201 
 
Thank you! Thank you to my church family for your prayers, cards, and well 
wishes following my tonsillectomy. –  Miriam Dull 
 
Paw Packs is in need! Paw Packs is collecting cans of corn, peas and green 
beans. We are encouraging our congregation to bring in donations once a month 
to help support our program.   
  

Happy Helpers will be held in the APB at 12:00 on Monday, February 20th. 
We will be serving a variety of homemade soups and salads for lunch. All senior 
citizens are invited. Members may bring a salad or dessert if they wish. Any 
questions contact Ron (717) 377-4444 or Sheri (717) 776-5632 
 
Reminder, next Sunday will be Family Sunday. Our children will be joining 
us in the sanctuary for our 8:15 and 10:45 worship services. Nursery will be 
provided for all services. 
 
The annual Youth Retreat is coming up! Friday March 17th – Sunday March 
19th at Camp YoliJwa. WE WANT YOU THERE! Details are in the Newsletter. 
Contact Pastor Wayne and Stacie Nickel for more info and how to sign up.  
 
The community Easter Egg Hunt is coming up on April 8th. Small individually 
wrapped candy and trinkets are needed to fill the eggs! Donations can be placed 
in the bins in the café and are needed by March 19th. 
 
Women’s Ministry will begin taking orders for their Annual Soup Sale Sunday, 
February 19th.  The last day for orders will be Sunday, March 5th, and Pick-up 
Day will be Saturday, March 11th. Look for order forms in your mailboxes soon! 
Helpers are needed to set-up and serve at the March 3rd Lenten Lunch. See or 
Call Mary Beth Miller to volunteer. 717-440-2111 
 
Tuesday February 28th at 6:30pm Women’s Ministry is having a Business 
Meeting. All are welcome to join in planning upcoming events: Lenten Lunch, 
Soup Pick up, Easter Breakfast, Blanket Sunday, Thank Offering Service.  
 
The Couples Connection Sunday School class would like to thank all who 
purchased Valentine Grams.  With the sales and several generous donations, we 
were able to raise $552 to donate to a family in need.  We would also like to 
recognize Fisher's Florist in Shippensburg for selling us the flowers at a reduced 
price. 
 
With Heartfelt Sympathy - we ask you to continue to pray for those 
connected to our church family who have recently lost loved ones.     

Vicki Bear went home to be with the Lord on Thursday, February 16th at the age 
of 73.  Please keep her husband Jay Bear and family in your prayers. 

Harry Enyeart passed away on Saturday, February 18th at the age of 73.  Harry is 
a brother of Shirley Spahr of our church family.  Please say an extra prayer for 
Shirley for her loss of three brothers in the past few months.  

Alton Berkey went home to be with Jesus on February 19th at the age of 
100.  We ask you keep his daughter Linda Pletcher (husband Reid) in your 
prayers.  

Dean Forney, a long time faithful member of our church family went to his 
Heavenly home on Tuesday, February 21st.  Dean has many family and friends as 
part of our church family.  Praying for peace as we celebrate his life.   Deans 
Memorial Service date and time to be determined. 

Newville First Church of God 

Communication Tear Off 
 

Date: ___________ 
 
Visitor New Address 
New Resident to the Area 
 
Mr./Mrs./Miss/Ms. 
Name:_______________________ 
 

Spouse:______________________ 
 

Address: 
____________________________ 
 

____________________________ 
 

Phone: H - ___________________ 
 

            C - ___________________ 
 

Email - _____________________ 
 
I came as a guest of:  
________________________ 
 
I attend church at: 
________________________  
 
I am interested in music ministries: 
 Choir 
 Worship Team 
 Worship Reader 
 Music Instruments 
 Serving on Tech Team 
I play these instruments: 
____________________________
____________________________ 
 

Please Circle your age group: 
Teen   20’s   30’s   40’s 

50’s   60’s   70’s   80’s   90’s 
 

Names of Children 
(Living at home & date of birth): 
 

____________________________ 
____________________________ 

 

Please tear off and place in the offering 
plate or hand this to the Pastor after the 

service. 



Nursery Volunteer Schedule 
February 26th: Emily Reall; Stephanie McCullough                 (8:15 service) 
February 26th: Brandi & Tobey Lay           (9:30 Sunday School) 
February 26th: Sara Witter; Suzanne Witter          (10:45 service) 
 
March 5th: Steph Weller; Anna Leaphart                 (8:15 service) 
March 5th: Stephanie & Garry Wall           (9:30 Sunday School) 
March 5th: Tracey Cook; Sarah Fisher        (10:45 service) 
 
 

Promise Kids Volunteer Schedule – February 26th FAMILY SUNDAY:  
8:15 Jr Church 
Check In: Mark & Sarah Long 
Junior Church: FAMILY SUNDAY 
9:30 Sunday School 
Check In: Dave & Laura Fleagle 
Junior Choir Practice: Linda Webber & Amanda Webber 
10:45 Jr Church 
Check In: Pastors Andrew & Kathryn Griffith 
Toddler Church: FAMILY SUNDAY 
Junior Church: FAMILY SUNDAY 
 

Promise Kids Volunteer Schedule – March 5th:  
8:15 Jr Church 
Check In: Kevin & Laura Lay 
Junior Church: Emily Reall & Kate Lay 
9:30 Sunday School 
Check In: Alan Guyer  
Teacher: Angie Anderson & Barb Hoover  
10:45 Jr Church 
Check In: Will Lloyd 
Toddler Church: Nadia Grifith & Sherry Aby 
Junior Church: Pastor Heidi & Yvonne Shannon 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

We are excited about this year's retreat! Our hope is to regenerate 
new things. This requires release, resolutions and restoration. That 
will be the teaching focus of this year's retreat! There will be exciting 
games, relationship-building activities, sports tournaments, free time, 
dynamic teaching, incredible music, a new variety/talent show and 
awesome homestyle-cooked food. Please fill out the registration and 
release form (which can be found in the youth room) to sign your 
student up. Make sure you sign them up and pay their way ASAP as 
there may be limited spots open! If you have any questions, please 
contact Wayne Nickel @ 717.226.0661 or Stacie Nickel @ 
717.226.0659 
 
If your student(s) needs financial assistance to attend, please contact 
Pastor Wayne.  There are scholarships available. 
The deadline for registrations is Wednesday, March 8th. 
 

 



 
FEBRUARY 26, 2023 

BUILDING A FORTRESS 
“The Importance of Family” 

 
 

Scriptures: Ephesians 6:1-4, Deuteronomy 6:4-9 
 
THINK:  What does a typical family unit look like today?  What does your 
family look like?   
 
 
1.  Instructions for Children:  

 
 
 

2. Instructions for Parents: 
 
 
 
 
3. Communication is Essential: 
 
 
 

“Children will invariably talk, eat, walk, think, respond, and act like their 
parents. Give them a target to shoot at. Give them a goal to work toward. 
Give them a pattern that they can see clearly, and you give them 
something that gold and silver cannot buy.” Billy Graham 
 
DO: What example are you teaching your children and others around 
you?  How can you make Jesus more present in your life and in your 
family?   
 

“When words are many, sin is not absent,  
but he who holds his tongue is wise.” Proverbs 10:19 
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